## SUBSIDY COMMITTEE MINUTES City of Rapid City, South Dakota

## City and School Administration Center 2nd Floor, Caucus Room October 22, 2009

Finance Officer Jim Preston called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M. with the following Committee members present: Mayor Alan Hanks, Council President Lloyd LaCroix, Council Vice President Malcom Chapman, United Way Executive Director Renee Parker, Assistant Finance Officer Pauline Sumption and Community Development Director Barb Garcia. Others included Administrative Coordinator Amber Sitts.

All 2010 Subsidy requests were sent earlier to Committee members for their review. It was noted that the Allied Arts will receive \$100,000, which is one half of the subsidy fund. Each organization's request was discussed by the committee and funding recommendations were made.

The following is the 2010 Subsidy Funds as discussed and recommended:

1.	Allied Arts	\$ 100,000
2.	Behavior Management Systems Inc.	\$ 5,000
3.	Big Brothers/Sisters	\$ 4,000
4.	Canyon Lake Senior Center	\$ 14,000
5.	CASA	\$ 6,000
6.	Community Health Center	\$ 10,000
7.	Cornerstone Rescue Mission	\$ 10,000
8.	Front Porch Coalition	\$ 2,000
9.	211 Rapid City HELPLine Center	\$ 9,000
10.	Minneluzahan Senior Center	\$ 21,500
11.	Rapid City Club for Boys	\$ 3,000
12.	Salvation Army	\$ 2,500
13.	Senior Companions	\$ 1,000
14.	Teton Coalition, Inc.	\$ 1,000
15.	Western Resources for dis-ABLED Independence	\$ 1,000
16.	Western SD Senior Services Inc	\$ 5,500
17.	Youth & Family Service	\$ 4,500
	Totals	\$ 200,000

As there was no further business to come before the Committee at this time, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 A.M.